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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 

TO:   Mayor and Board of Commissioners 
 
FROM: J Phillip Webster, Chief of Police 
 
DATE:  December 28, 2021 
 
RE:  No Parking- Tow Away Zone, South North Shore Road 
 
 
 
 
The Police and Public Works Department’s recommend the institution of a no parking- tow away 
zone on South North Shore Road. The location is across from 7813 South North Shore Road. 
 
The property owner of 7813 S N Shore Rd brought to the attention of the Town that vehicles were 
parking in the curve on S N Shore Rd in the northwestern corner of Pond Island. The property 
owner felt this practice was unsafe and created unnecessary congestion. 
 
While investigating the complaint it was noted that the right of way in this area is narrow and 
abuts the Town owned bulkhead built on the Sound. Beyond the stated traffic safety issue, the 
Police and Public Works Department’s observed that parking vehicles on this property could 
negatively impact the integrity of the bulkhead.  
 
It is for the aforementioned safety complaint and the potential for vehicles to adversely impact the 
bulkhead that we recommend the institution of a no parking- tow away zone along this right of 
way. The no parking- tow away zone would begin on S N Shore Rd at the eastern most point of 
the bulkhead to where the road begins to run in a linear north/south direction on to South West 
Shore Road. 
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